
 

 
October 12, 2023 
 
 
 
Amanda Wallace 
Sunset Acres Water Co-op Inc. 
Via email: jerandama@gmail.com 
 
 
Re: Residual Maintenance Installation (PR#96-2023) 
 Sunset Acres Water Co-op Inc (PWS ID#00114) 
 Final Approval 
 
  
  
Dear Amanda: 
 
On October 10, 2023, our office received confirmation that the above project was completed 
according to the plans submitted and conditions set forth in the August 24, 2023 conditional 
approval letter. 
 
Final approval is issued at this time, and the facility is approved for use. As mentioned in the 
conditional approval letter, the water system will be required to conduct two 6- month rounds 
at the original number of sample sites (5), with the new treatment in use. This new schedule 
will be available to view on our Data Online page in the next week or so, and will be set for 
July 2023-December 2023 for the first round. Please work with Jeff Freund with Deschutes 
County if this first round schedule is too tight for the water system. Also note that installation 
of chlorine requires an annual raw water source sample for coliform from the well’s raw water 
sample tap. This sample schedule will start in 2024.  
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to call me at (971) 201-9794. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Carrie Gentry, PE 
Regional Engineer 
Drinking Water Services 
 

 

 
PUBLIC HEALTH DIVISION 
Drinking Water Services  

 

 Tina Kotek, Governor 

800 NE Oregon Street, #640 
Portland, OR 97232-2162 

Phone: 971-201-9794 
Fax: 971-673-0694 

www.healthoregon.org/dwp  



cc:  Michelle Byrd, REHS, OHA/DWS  
Jeff Freund, REHS, Deschutes County Health Department 


